
May 10, 2021 

Property Owner/Resident 
Bradwood Avenue 
Lake Road 
Altoona, WI 54720 

Re: Public Information Meeting 
2021 Street & Utility Improvements 

Dear Resident: 

A public information meeting will be held on May 18, 2021 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. on two projects 
included in the 2021 budget.  In response to continuing COVID-19 meeting guidelines, this will be an 
online meeting.  You are invited to attend, and staff encourages you to consider the following information 
regarding the projects.  The meeting information is as follows. 

To attend this virtual meeting using 
ZOOM video conference, go to: 

Website https://zoom.us/join 
Meeting ID:  896 8550 1383 
Password:  215035 
Call-in Phone Number 1-312-626-6799 

To make a public comment raise your hand by pressing *9 on your telephone keypad.  You will be called 
upon in the order received. 

Bradwood Avenue (10th Street West to 7th Street West) 

Roadway 
The road was originally constructed in 1970 according to available records.  This included an 
approximate pavement width of 32 feet.  Staff recommendation is to reconstruct the roadway to 37 feet 
wide with curb and gutter, and spot repair the sidewalk.  While staff would normally recommend a 
narrower roadway given the residential nature of the neighborhood, we’re aware of the frequent use of 
the road for parking during various school-related functions. 

Utilities 
The underlying water and sewer mains are at an age where replacement is warranted.  This will include 
replacement of the water and sewer services to the boulevard, and will likely require limited removal and 
replacement of sidewalk at each connection. 

Altoona City Council members may be in 
attendance at this meeting.  However, there will be 
no action by this governing body at this time.

https://zoom.us/join


Lake Road (East of Union Pacific Railroad Driveway to Park Road) 
 
Roadway 
 
The segment of roadway from east of the Union Pacific Railroad driveway to Park Road was last repaved 
in two sections in 1972 and 1976 according to available records.  The proposed scope of work includes 
removing and replacing the asphalt pavement and enhancing the shoulders through the curves. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about this please feel free to contact me by phone or email at 
davidw@ci.altoona.wi.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CITY OF ALTOONA 
 

 
 
David A. Walter, P.E. 
Director of Public Works/City Engineer 
 
 

mailto:davidw@ci.altoona.wi.us

